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Tuesday 15 August 2006

ST.GEORGE - ACCI SMALL BUSINESS SURVEY
Small Business Conditions Remain Resilient
The June quarter 2006 St.George – ACCI Small Business Survey shows that small business conditions improved strongly over the June 2006 quarter. Sales revenue grew well over the quarter but despite the expansion of sales, profits were relatively flat. Wage and non-wage costs have peaked but at this stage remain high. Investment in plant and equipment remained robust setting a new all time high since the survey began in 1996. The high level of investment should result in significant additions to the productive capacity of the Australian economy. Note that this survey occurred before the recent interest rate increase.

Mr Peter Hendy, Chief Executive, Australian Chamber of Commerce and Industry, commented:

“The survey points to strong small business conditions and continued employment gains. The continued growth in employment coupled with high investment shows that the sector continues to perform strongly. Wage and wage on-costs have peaked suggesting that labour market pressures may be diminishing.”

Steven Milch, St.George Head of Economic Research, commented:

“Through 2005, a key concern was whether small businesses would participate in the economic upturn.  Today’s survey, pleasingly, confirms that they are, with the Business Conditions index for the small, medium and large business sectors all in relatively close proximity.  This is an important result for the Australian economy since the small business sector is still the nation’s largest employer.”

For further information: 
Peter Hendy
Chief Executive, ACCI
02 6273 2311 / 0419 422 650

Brett Hogan
Director of Communications, ACCI
03 9668 9950 / 0407 273 884

Steve Ryan
Chief Economist, St.George
02 9320 5535 / 0411 106 879

Important notice:

The information contained in the Survey has been prepared by ACCI and is intended for general use only. The St.George Group and ACCI take no responsibility for any reliance on the information or views expressed in this media release by any third party.
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